NYMET ROWLAND PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the 162nd meeting of the Parish Council, held on Wednesday 17% May 2017 at
7.30.

Before the meeting commenced the Chair and vice Chair were re-elected unanimously.

Present:- Councillors Babs Channing (Chair), David Gruncell (vice Chair), Viv O’Dell, Winnie
Rooks, Clerk Roger Cooper. Apologies from Anthony Odhams.

The minutes of the meeting on 22nd March 2017 were approved and signed.
Questions from Members of the Public. There were no MOP’s present.
Matters Arising:-

PC Website:- BC & RC agreed to meet to start making some progress with the website.
Emergency plan:- DG said he is awaiting a response from Julia Ryder at MDDC and he is having
the plan written up in plain speaking language.

First Aid training:- BC thanked Ian Binnie for organising this as reported in The Village Pump,
RC said that he had received an email from Ian today, advising that there will be a delay in
training as the trainer has had a close family bereavement.

Litter Pick: Oliver Williams was thanked by the council for organising this again via an article in
the Pump from BC.

Finance report:-

RC submitted the accounts for the year ending 31/03/2017 showing income for the year of
£600.01 and expenditure of £357.03 leaving a surplus of £242.98. The bank balance at 31/3/17
was £1,349.54 with cheques waiting clearance of £198.00.

Roland Smith kindly agreed to audit the accounts again.

New Business:-

The planning application at Enfield House for conversion of part of the garage into
accommodation and an additional parking area has been approved.

It was agreed to send a donation of £100 to St Bartholomew’s Church for cemetery upkeep.

BC and DG asked if RC had received any information recently on training, RC agreed to forward
this to the councillors.

DG advised that the slow signs in the village are very worn, RC said he would contact DCC
highways.

Date of next meeting:- Wednesday 16" August 2017.
The meeting closed at 8-08pm.

At this point the Parish Meeting took place, present:- Councillors and clerk, there being no
MOP’s present the meeting was closed at 8-09pm.



